Minutes of Whiteness Primary School Parent Council 
Monday 15 February 2021, 6.00pm on VScene
Present:  Jo Breeze, Rachel Colclough, Hannah Polson, Cllr Catherine Hughson, Cllr Steven Coutts, Angela Seator, Diane Forsyth, Dawn Smith and Marie Grains, Clerk
Apologies:  Ingrid Pottinger, Darren Silver and Cllr Theo Smith

1.0
Welcome

1.1
Jo welcomed all to the meeting.  Apologies were noted as above.
2.0
Approval of Previous Minute – 09 November 2020
2.1
Rachel approved the minutes.
3.0
Matters Arising

3.1
Rubber crumb – Catherine to speak with Carl Symons regarding the Consultant’s report.  We could ask Viking for funding but the problem would be ongoing maintenance as there would be no money set aside.  

3.2
School milk has started again.

4.0
Covid-19 Updates
4.1
Waiting for Tuesdays update from Nicola Sturgeon.  Hoping for a road map of phased return to school for older pupils.  Third to a quarter of pupils are in school.

5.0
Headteachers Report
5.1
Leadership and Management
· 
We currently have two vacancies in Early Years. Inga Irvine and Ritchie Summers have resigned their posts as Practitioner ELC and Senior Practitioner ELC respectively. Interviews for Practitioner ELC are on Tuesday 16 February. Interviews for Senior Practitioner ELC are on 3 March. We are able to staff the re-opening of ELC (planned for 23/2/2021) however any current staff absences will put pressure on us being able to staff provision.

· 
Nadine Samuel has joined the LSW team, covering Nicole Gilfillan’s maternity leave.

· 
We have a preferred candidate for the temporary class teacher post starting in April 2021 (covering Laura Lawson’s maternity leave).

· 
During the current school closure all teaching staff have been working from home supporting remote learning.

· 
We have two bubbles operating in school providing childcare and support with remote learning for children of keyworkers and children who require additional support. A younger bubble including children from Early Years to P4 and an older bubble including children from P5-7 are being supported by our LSW and Early Years staff on a rotational basis with staff working one week in school and one week at home. 

· 
The bubbles are separate with the younger bubble using the lower GP area and the P3/4 classroom. The older bubble working out of the upper GP area, the art room and the computer room.

· 
The school janitor, enhanced cleaner and head teacher are on site every day.

· 
Clerical staff are working from home and on site.

· 
Kitchen staff are working on a rotational basis – one week in school and one week at home.

· 
Whiteness P7 class supported a student teacher on her first placement in November.

Learning provision

· 
Children are receiving remote learning whether they are in school or at home.

· 
Remote learning is being shared through GLOW blogs and for P5-7 Teams is used for daily check-ins.

· 
Weekly virtual catch up meetings are offered to all pupils by their class teachers.

· 
Whole school approaches to planning with all classes working on same area of interdisciplinary learning- positive outcome from previous lockdown.

· 
PE, Art and Music is being delivered remotely.
· 
Instrumental instruction takes place remotely.

· 
A number of families have been issued with devices to support learning at home.

Successes and achievements

November to December 2020

· 
P1/2 raised money for Children in Need in November.

· 
Parents received feedback about their child’s progress from class teachers by phone in November.

· 
Pupils who play a musical instrument played for the school in our Term Two Music Assembly.

· 
Pupils and staff enjoyed wearing their Christmas Jumpers to celebrate Christmas Jumper Day.
· 
A video of our Christmas Concert was shared with parents over the Christmas break.
January to February 2021 – School closure

· 
Families are, on the whole, coping well. There has been no communication to the contrary - this is invited weekly with the Friday assembly message.
· 
Teachers are in regular contact with families and responding to remote learning issues as and when they arise.
6.0
Treasurers Report

6.1
£910.33 bank balance as at 6 November 2020.

6.2
We have £28.03 to spend from the Christmas book club taking our balance for free books to £105.62.  Marie to email teachers and Maureen to see if they want new books for their class and library.

7.0
School Improvement Planning
7.1
Achievable plan this year with 
1) 
Health and wellbeing – using zones regulation to help children understand and manage their emotions. Daily check ins- all children given opportunity to share any concerns.

2) 
Leadership of learning – pupil voice designing learning activities. Pupil enterprise – raising money for outdoor play equipment. Staff leadership – teachers- Literacy, Numeracy and play based learning (additional areas of development on hold due to COVID and no swimming this year which would have freed up the teachers) Support staff leading the critical care provision – an unforeseen development. Support staff – nurture and swimming responsibility (on hold due to COVID)

3) 
Raising attainment – embed positive relationships in school. New staff- full induction and understanding of “how we do it here”.  Gaps in learning identified through assessment – ASN Teacher and LSW supporting the targeted intervention to reduce the gaps.  
4) 
Management of resources -have made a good start of sorting through resources that the school no longer use. Purchasing fit for purpose new and current resources. Continue to improve the building and environment – painting and replacing / removing old items.
8.0
Community Council Applications

8.1
Andrew Archer from the Community Council has been in touch with Jo to say nobody has applied for their funding and would the school need anything.  The Early Years are looking at a playhouse, an application has been sent to the Community Council for £1,300 this will also include a concrete base for the playhouse to sit on and made safe and secure.  The application may have to wait until early March for a decision. Discussion about rubber crumb, last quote we received was for around £15,000.  Community Council have £3,000 to spend.

8.2
School to look at new I-pads.  The community council have been issuing Amazon tablets.

9.0
AOCB
9.1
Diane said the outdoor suits has been a godsend.  The P1/2 area has been muddy and at times quite dangerous. The suits have encouraged play and walking in bad weather.  The shed is in a good position as it is next to the tarmac.  Maybe need to look at stone chips or bark to cover the mud. 

9.2
Catherine asked Rachel and Diane about live learning classes and if there is a waiting list for devices.  Diane replied there is ASN support for individual pupils.  There are no whole school lessons for younger classes.  Vscene has been used but is more for a catch up and pupils to see their classmates.  Older classes are to do lessons on Teams.  Rachel confirmed there is no waiting list for devices.  The ASN teacher is checking on pupils daily.  Regarding the whole class learning did not think this is equitable across the class as there will be other siblings needing to use the device.  Pre-recorded lessons could be used.  Goal posts keep changing, we are now 6 weeks at home and technology is not effective.

9.3 
Rachel will be sending out a questionnaire to all parents about fundamental questions for engagement.  Rachel to get in touch with Jo.

9.4
There will be no parent evening phone calls as the unions have not allowed this.  Discussion about how to report to parents, whether it is a brief report of an indication of where the pupil is at.

10.0
Date for next meeting 

10.1
Monday 10 May 2021 at 6.00pm on Vscene.
